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th
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Washington, DC 20005

(202) 223-7668
eric.n.einhorn@windstream.com

July 30, 2007

Electronic Filing

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission

445 12
th
 Street, S.W.

Washington, DC 20554

Re: Ex Parte Communication

July 1, 2007 Annual Access Charge Tariff Filings, WCB/Pricing No.

07-10

Dear Ms. Dortch:

On July 27, 2007, I spoke with Thomas Navin, Chief of the Wireline Competition

Bureau, by telephone to discuss the Bureau’s review in the above-referenced proceeding

of Windstream’s annual access tariff.  Consistent with Windstream’s July 17, 2007, letter

filed in this docket, I reiterated our view that the Bureau’s decision in the Suspension

Order should be set aside and the Windstream Tariff should be deemed lawful.

Please feel free to contact me if you require additional information.

Sincerely,

/s/

Eric N. Einhorn

cc (by e-mail): Thomas Navin


